From: -

To: wlldp
Subject: H-LV 3, Murieston South (8), Tarbert Drive
Date: 20 November 2015 15:16:56

Proposed Development Site H-LV 3 : Murieston South (8) Tarbert Drive

| refer to the above proposal and to the correspondence | received informing me of
the proposal to develop this land and wish to object to this proposal and ask that
consideration is given to the previous applications to develop and subsequent
refusal.

I have lived in my property since the house was built in 2002 and have been
subjected to frequent stress and worry as a result of the owner of this land
attempting to gain planning permission for a piece of ground which is
contaminated. There was a lengthy campaign undertaken at the last planning
application submission which was appealed and the result of the appeal was to
refuse the planning application in favour of the residents which took into effect the
threat to our health if this contaminated ground was disturbed. Previously there
was a recommendation by an independent planning consultant commissioned by
the community council to WLC that, if legally possible, this site should be de-
allocated for development on the grounds that there remains a grave concern on
the high level of toxic waste on this site and the impact it would have for the
residents in Murieston.

It is irresponsible of West Lothian Council to ignore the lengthy case history and
once again subject the residents within properties in close proximity to this land to
an uncertain future. This piece of land should be removed once and for all from
the list for Proposed Development Sites and the residents surrounding the area
should be able to live in their homes with the knowledge that this land will not

be considered for development. The risk to our health is far greater and far more
important than the financial gain to the council should this land be developed.

Clare O'Lone






